Parish Priest: Canon Edward D. Cameron

Address: 24 Fruin Avenue, Newton Mearns G77 6HA

Phone: 0141 639 1073

Email: stcadoc@rcdop.org.uk

Web: www.stcadocsrcparish.org.uk Scottish Charity Number: SCO 013514



ST. CADOC'S R.C. CHURCH WEEKLY BULLETIN

30th SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME 25th October 2020 Year A

WEEKLY COLLECTIONS:

Many thanks for your continued support of the Parish through Standing Orders, Direct Debits, Pay Portals and the basket in the porch of the church. **Special Collections:**

Please note: For your convenience, boxed sets of envelopes for Special Collections throughout the year are now available. Please collect a box as you leave the church. These continue to be difficult times for everyone financially so please simply give what you can. Your financial support is always very much appreciated and more so given the on-going impact of Covid-19 on our lives.

FIRST HOLY COMMUNICANTS & **CONFIRMANDI:**

We sincerely thank all Parents/Carers, School Staff and Parishioners who have supported our young people in their preparations for these special Sacraments. Please keep all our young parishioners in your prayers.

SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY:

The S.S.V.P. is co-ordinating VOLUNTEERS to help with the elderly and vulnerable and is working in conjunction with THE VOLUNTARY ACTION EAST RENFREWSHIRE COMMUNITY HUB. If you would like to volunteer, or are aware of anyone who may need assistance, please email

stcadocssvp@btinternet.com or contact THE COMMUNITY HUB: 0141 876 9555 / hello@va-er.org.uk

FAMILY ROSARY GROUP:

The Children's Rosary Group has been meeting for some weeks now on Zoom on Friday evenings at 6pm. All are welcome at https://us04web.zoom.us/j/79751452592?pwd =bGNCQkNTK2VNRVJZblZCb2hBcEhMQ T0 using ID 797 5145 2592 and password:

Our next meeting is on Friday 30 October 2020 at 6pm. If anyone wants any more information they can call me or email me (07910266821: lesley@giffnockwards.co.uk).

ADULT EDUCATION TALKS:

Following the results of our Diocesan Adult Formation Survey, a series of talks has been organised on Zoom on the 3rd Monday of every month at **6.30pm from October 2020** to May 2021 The first talk is by Fr. John Eagers on 'Prayer' on Monday 26th October. All welcome. Please click the link below to join the webinar:https://zoom.us/j/990338141 81?pwd=T051eWRxbE13NXdPejhK MIJIVStTQT09 Passcode: 560493

HOLY MASS

Monday - 6.30pm Wednesday – 10am Thursday – 6.30pm Saturday- 10am and 5pm (Vigil) Sunday – 10am, 12 noon, 4pm (TUESDAY+FRIDAY Church CLOSED) RECONCILIATION

(Available on request; please phone Canon Eddie to arrange a time.)

FUNERALS

(maximum of 20 people may attend) **BAPTISM**

Sundays 1pm by appointment Please arrange with Canon Eddie. (maximum of **20** people may attend)

MARRIAGE Please discuss with Canon Eddie.



Please remember in your prayers those who are sick and those who have asked for our prayers, especially all affected by Covid-19 and all who care for them.

We pray for those who have died recently:

Helen McGinlay, Norman Delvecchio, Catherine Devlin and Moyra Pascoe.

We pray for those whose Anniversaries occur about now:

Bill Hislop, Linda Jordan, Gerry Hislop, Cathie Hislop and Michael Sheridan.

HOLY SOULS: November is the month in which we pray for the faithful departed (R.I.P.). If you wish to have your family and friends remembered in all Masses throughout November, please put their names on a 'November List' which is available to collect and return it to Canon Eddie before 1st November. You may wish to include an offering for this intention. Thank you.

Please respond to the Scottish Government's consultation on DIY Abortion via SPUC website https://www.spuc.org.uk

SAINTS of the WEEK

Sun 25 th	
Mon 26 th	St. Chad
Tues 27 th	
Wed 28th	St. Simon
	St. Jude
Thurs 29th	
Fri. 30 th	
Sat. 31st	

the requirement to wear a face mask/scarf. REVISED PARISH RESPONSE "SEASON TICKET SYSTEM"

PROCEDURES FOR CHURCH

ATTENDANCE DURING COVID-19

Please continue to follow all Government

guidelines on "Track and Trace,"

social distancing and sanitisation including:

The capacity for each Mass is 50. Given the increasingly high demand for attendance at each Mass, we must now move to a formal booking/ticket system in order to alleviate disappointment; to increase our ability to respond more effectively to demand; and always to ensure the safety and well-being of all. Please ensure that you have collected an envelope with the required information on how to apply for a ticket for Mass using the new 'Season Ticket System'. Full details also on Parish website.

"TRACK and TRACE"

Please provide a piece of paper with your name and contact telephone number each time vou come to church. You are asked to deposit the paper in the basket marked 'Contact Details' which is in the porch. These details are required to comply with Government and Diocesan health and safety measures. Please note: While the volunteers do have some paper to note your details, it would be most helpful if you could provide them already written; this will help prevent a log jam in the porch as people arrive.

CAN YOU HELP? We are very grateful to the volunteers who have already signed up to keep our church open. More volunteers would be welcome. Guidelines now allow fit and healthy parishioners over 70 to help out also. If you wish to volunteer to help prepare the church for Mass and to sanitise the church afterwards, please email the Parish: stcadoc@rcdop.org.uk

St. Conval's Cemetery Mass Sunday 1 November at 2pm

Bishop John will celebrate the Annual Cemetery Mass as usual this year but according to the Government's infection control guidelines which limit numbers to **200** for outside ceremonies. We would ask everyone attending to endeavour to come in cars and remain in them for the duration of the Mass. Mass is a ticketed event and is **now sold out**. Please bring your ticket to the Mass. Please note that the cemetery will be closed from 1.30pm - 3.30pm to allow for the cemetery Mass to go ahead under the government restrictions. If you were unable to get a ticket please note the Mass will also be livestreamed and available via the You Tube link -

https://youtu.be/ubCmEq_0ejY

DIOCESAN NEWS

- *CELEBRATION OF PUBLIC MASS: Please only return to Mass if you have no underlying health conditions; are not shielding; and feel confident to return. The capacity for each Mass is 50. Remember the Sunday Obligation to attend Mass is still suspended.

 LIVE STREAM MASSES: Services can be accessed via the Diocesan website: www.rcdop.org.uk Also, to hear
 Fr. Stephen's DIAL-A-MASS: telephone 0141 473 4869. Mass is recorded daily around 10am and is available to listen to anytime.
- *PRO-LIFE MASS: Venue: Blessed John Duns Scotus RC Church, 270 Ballater Street, Gorbals, Glasgow, G5 0YT Repeats every third Wednesday of the month. There will be no Holy Hour or Rosary. Doors will open at 7pm for Mass at 7.30pm. Masks must be worn while at Mass as per government guidelines; and a name and contact number be provided.
- *SCOTTISH CATHOLIC SAFEGUARDING SERVICE: National Safeguarding Webinar Saturday 14th November; 11am -13.30pm. Secure booking open from Monday 12 October. Any questions at this point? Please email registration@scsafeguarding.org.uk

 The theme: safeguarding in a pandemic how virtual lives create even more challenges for

the church. TINA CAMPBELL (NSC). SAFEGUARDING TRAINING VIDEO FOR VOLUNTEERS This is available to view on our parish website: www.stcadocsrcparish.org.uk Safeguarding page.

- * IN GOD'S IMAGE the Safeguarding Policy Manual of the Catholic Church in Scotland. We welcome online comments to improve our Safeguarding practice by 30 November 2020: (bit.ly/3cuTsnP) We want to hear from all interested in keeping children and vulnerable adults safe, above all from survivors or victims. You can comment anonymously. To speak to someone directly, please email: IGI.Comments@bcos.org.uk or WRITE to: In God's Image, Bishops' Conference of Scotland 64 Aitken Street, AIRDRIE ML6 6LT.
- *OCTOBER ROSARY Whirlwind of the British Isles. You can join in: Daily 8.00pm Online Rosary around Britain (Bishop John will lead from our Cathedral on Sundays); the Halloween 9.00am-9.00pm Rosary Rally around the Dioceses of Britain; and the All Saint and All Souls Thanksgiving Online Rosaries at 8.00pm. More information at: www.rosaryonthecoast.co.uk
- *MISSIO SCOTLAND APPEAL Missio Scotland is the Scottish branch of the Catholic Church's mission aid agency. It enables missionaries to help communities in need through grassroots projects. They build and maintain hospitals, schools and seminaries, care for people in need and act for justice in the developing world, regardless of race, stigma, religion or gender. **Texting** MISSIOSCOT to 70085 will donate a default £3, while MISSIOSCOT with any number between 1-20 after it will donate your desired amount (for example MISSIOSCOT10 will donate £10).
- *COMMUNITY CIRCLE OF PRAYER: Every Friday evening people gather online at 7pm for this half hour event consisting of a little music, some readings and the opportunity to share our prayer petitions and support others in theirs. Why not spend half an hour with us this Friday in community and fellowship? Just click and you are in! All Welcome. https://zoom.us/j/8510142970?pwd=UUtVa2ZhOFUxa2NSZmJCckZOek0rUT09
- *JUSTICE & PEACE SCOTLAND A Conversation on Migration: On Tuesday 27 October, Justice and Peace Scotland will be hosting an evening hearing from inspirational people serving on the frontline of the UK's hostile border environment. Our speakers include: Clare Mosely, Founder, Care4Calais, Br Johannes Maertens, Founder, Maria Skobtsova, Catholic Worker House, and Alex Holmes from Calais Catholic Worker. To join this online event please register here https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/conversation-on-migration-tickets-122206736639
- * ANNA GALLAGHER'S FUNDRAISER: 310,000 Steps in October for Sands https://www.facebook.com/donate/1257072664632453/951805911978451/
- "I'm taking part in the 310,000 Steps in October challenge to raise money for Sands, the stillbirth & neonatal death charity. As someone who isn't generally very active this will definitely be a challenge for me! At the time of writing I have completed 214,740 steps and to mark the end of the challenge I will be climbing Arthur's Seat in Edinburgh on October 31st. I have chosen to undertake this because Baby Loss Awareness Week takes place in October and the month has special poignancy for me as my sister who was stillborn was born in October 2011. Sands funds important, life-saving research into stillbirth and neonatal death and provides invaluable support to families like mine who have been affected by such a tragedy. Any contribution you can give will make an impact, no matter how much. Sands offers emotional support and practical help to anyone affected by the death of a baby. They work in partnership with health professionals to ensure that bereaved parents and families receive the best possible care. They promote changes in practice and fund research to reduce the loss of babies' lives. Sands is also heavily involved with Baby Loss Awareness Week (9th-15th October annually) which works to break the stigma and silence surrounding baby loss and help grieving families to see that they are not alone in their tragedy. Many thanks."
- *WORKING TO ERADICATE DOMESTIC ABUSE: The Scottish Interfaith Group on Domestic Abuse invites you to their Webinar on Wednesday 25th November 7.30pm (International Day for the Elimination of Violence against Women). The webinar will inform you with: insights into domestic abuse from a survivor: how COVID-19 has impacted abuse (Women's Aid and an MSP): the collaboration of all faiths against domestic abuse: the international aspect of domestic abuse from a leading charity; learning how to help. To register and receive the Zoom code go to http://ifgoda.org.uk You will receive an email with all the details. We can all help in the work of countering abuse.
- *MARRIAGE PREPARATION DAY over two evenings (to best comply with COVID protocols) on Wednesdays 4 and 11 November, from 7.00pm until 8.30pm in St. Mirin's Cathedral Hall. Places are available for 12 couples whose wedding is before March 2021. Couples should attend both sessions. Places will be prioritised by wedding date. There is a £15 charge per couple to cover materials and administration. Couples should register by emailing us at marriageandfamily@rcdop.org.uk and we will send them instructions. Parish Priests will be notified of couples completing the course.
- * ZOOM MUSIC DAY The Diocesan Liturgy Commission will host a Zoom music day on Saturday 7th November at 11.00am- finishing at approx. 1.00pm or before. The group will look at learning some Mass parts to be used by cantors during these covid times and for parish choirs to use once restrictions are lifted. Everyone is invited to join the meeting. Musicians, cantors and choirs are all welcome. Details of the zoom meeting will follow next week.